Haymarket Elementary School
School Advisory Council Meeting Minutes
Meeting Date: September 6, 2022 at 6:30 pm via zoom
Meeting was called to order by Brian Johnson at 6:30pm
Jennifer Herrington volunteered to take the minutes for tonight
Brian Johnson: 
Explained the purpose of the council:
		To communicate to the school communities/neighborhoods, share information and advocate for the HMES community
	Shared who holds current positions (screen share), VOP1 and VAH still need representatives
		Jessica was nominated and voted in to fill the VOP1 representative position
		Secretary position was filled by Jennifer Herrington by vote (and guilt)
Mr. Baldwin updates:
	Recognition of staff and AP’s present
	Positive first weeks of school with things/activities looking closer to “normal”
	Safety: walking the school grounds daily doors are remaining locked (this extra time allows for earlier identification of maintenance needs
	Transportation: students waiting for late buses are all held in the gym with principals monitoring 
	Cub Camp (for incoming kindergarteners): 2nd year and considered a success to give kindergarteners confidence and a level of comfort within the building and with new routines; also allows for teachers to observe most incoming students and make preliminary informal assessments
	Looking for substitutes and volunteers to help in the classrooms
	Staffing: still in need of .8 counselor to meet Association of School Counselors recommended ratio
		One teacher is part of the professionals teaching program and is one class away from a provisional teaching license
	Student leadership programs are getting underway: News anchors, patrols (goal being 2 per bus) and SCA
	Continuous Improvement Plan (based on review of recent data)
		English Language Learners focus-reading
		Special education students’ focus- reading and math
		School focus is science and creating a sense of belonging
		Looking for a business partner to connect and help support this plan
	October meeting will explain further
	November meeting will discuss budget changes from the “Butts in seats” day (Sept. 30)
	Continuing from last year, how to ensure and support neighborhood representatives are known (within each rep’s comfort levels)
		To help with “anonymous” or neighborhood concerns 
		Help residents identify who they may need to talk to
		Places/ways to communicate: Facebook groups and other social media platforms, neighborhood newsletters
		How to better inform who representatives are: Mrs. Seeman suggested yard signs, Mrs. O’Neal suggested including them in school newsletters
		Mr. Baldwin and Mr. Johnson will work to create a template for representatives to use in neighborhood communications
	PTO will finalize their calendar soon; working hard with the chocolate fundraiser, all money raised will go towards school beautification inside and out (like the new murals)
		Next PTO meeting is September 14
	Superintendent Advisory Council
		Has not met this school year yet
		Meets 1 time a month
		Provides information on division curriculum, programs and updates
		Would like to have different members attend and report back to HMES council; a sign up sheet will be created
Citizen Time
	Jenn Parker asked about the survey HMES sent out via e-mail before school started and the PWCS survey that was recently emailed out. What is the difference? HMES was created by HMES staff and helped counselors meet the needs of students at the very start of the school year. The PWCS survey has different questions so please complete as well. PWCS took the responses seriously last year and created programs where they were needed.
	Brian Johnson asked about the drop off/pick up line this year compared to last year. Mrs. Shore shared that it has significantly improved from last year with much shorter lines that move quickly.
		Staff outside will be identified by wearing bright vests
		Do NOT park and cross the street-cars drive too fast; Katy Fisher brought up neighborhood conversations about this as well; Buses are provided, there will be no crossing guard at this time because it is a 4 lane road and a regular speedlimit of 45 MPH which legally means no crossing guard. Also, crossing guards are paid from individual school budgets (please use the buses)
			Some suggestions have been made on what can change, but representatives should encourage residents to go to the county board of supervisors to advocate for this change
	Mr. Baldwin asked for members to share who they would like to hear from; some suggestions were school board representative, food services, risk management, reading specialist (email Brian Johnson your ideas)
	In October the school psychologist and/or school social worker will share information at the meeting about ADHD awareness
Jenn Parker motioned for the meeting to close with Katy Fisher seconding. Meeting concluded at 7:20PM
	



